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DRAFT MINUTES 
Vision Zero Committee 
Thursday, June 27, 2019 

 

1. Roll Call 

Chair Yee called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m. 

Present at Roll Call: Commissioners Mandelman, Stefani and Yee (3) 

Chair Yee stated that there had been 18 fatalities in San Francisco this year and at this 
time last year, there were six fatalities. He said Vision Zero was about the safety of 
people and that many people were not safe, particularly, monolingual grandmothers 
and children who were being killed on city streets at a particularly high rate. He noted 
that this was not just an issue in San Francisco as pedestrian deaths in the United 
States were on the rise. He said that across the country pedestrian deaths had 
increased from 4,000 in 2009 to nearly 6,000 in 2017. Chair Yee said that he wanted to 
focus on severe injuries which had not decreased in the last three years. 

Consent Agenda 

2. Approve the Minutes of the March 14, 2019 Meeting – ACTION 

There was no public comment. 

Commissioner Mandelman moved to approve the Consent Agenda, seconded by 
Commissioner Stefani. 

The Consent Agenda was approved without objection by the following vote: 

Ayes: Mandelman, Stefani and Yee (3) 

Commissioner Mandelman moved to rescind the consent agenda vote, seconded by 
Commissioner Stefani. 

The vote was rescinded without objection. 

Chair Yee moved to sever Item 3, without objection. 

Commissioner Mandelman moved to approve Item 2, seconded by Commissioner 
Stefani. 

 Ayes: Mandelman, Stefani and Yee (3) 

Item 3 was called after Item 4. 

3. Update on Previous Two-Year Action Strategy – INFORMATION 

Chava Kronenberg, Vision Zero Task Force Co-Chair and Pedestrian Program Manager 
at the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA), presented the item.   
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Chair Yee asked if the bicycle collision analysis showed an improvement on Valencia 
Street. 

Ms. Kronenberg replied that the bicycle collision analysis showed that though 
significant work had been done on Valencia Street, the SFMTA was seeing new and 
increased bicycle collisions along the street. Specifically, she said, there was significant 
dooring on both sides for bicyclists, which was related to Transportation Network 
Company (TNC) pickups and drop-offs. She noted that the analysis led to a new project 
that had since been built. 

Chair Yee stated that when driving south on Market Street he sometimes had difficulty 
gauging where bicyclist were on the road, particularly when making a turn onto Duboce 
Street, and asked if members of the public had expressed a similar concern. 

Ms. Kronenberg replied in the affirmative and said the SFMTA was installing a protected 
bicycle signal at Duboce and Valencia streets which would fully separate cyclists from 
cars in the coming months.  

Chair Yee asked if the SFMTA could provide an update and demonstration of the 
updated Vision Zero website at a future Vision Zero Committee meeting.  

Ms. Kronenberg replied in the affirmative. 

During public comment Michael Wright stated that he was seeking a two-year action 
strategy aimed at increasing affordable housing near public transit and decreasing the 
number of drug related fatalities. 

End of Consent Agenda 

4. Vision Zero Legislative Update – INFORMATION 

Jadie Wasilco, Senior Government Affairs Analyst at the SFMTA, presented the item. 

Chair Yee asked when the State Zero Traffic Fatalities Task Force was expected to make 
recommendations.  

Ms. Wasilco said the Task Force would have four meetings over the next six months with 
a final report done by December 2019. She added that the report would include policy 
recommendations for legislative proposals for upcoming sessions. 

Chair Yee asked if the SFMTA would provide a presentation to the Vision Zero 
Committee after the release of the State Zero Traffic Fatalities Task Force report.  

Ms. Wasilco replied in the affirmative. 

Chair Yee asked if there was any indication regarding legislative actions for automated 
speed enforcement. 

Ms. Wasilco said there was no clear direction and that automated speed enforcement 
was part of the overall speed management umbrella of issues under review. 

Chair Yee asked if there were ways that the Vision Zero Committee or public could help 
advance automated speed enforcement policy. 

Ms. Wasilco said she anticipated clearer direction after the advisory committee 
provided their thoughts on automated speed enforcement. She added that the SFMTA 
would keep the Vision Zero Committee updated.  
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Chair Yee asked if state legislators would be attending the Vision Zero walking tour in 
Sacramento.  

Ms. Wasilco said she did not believe so, but that 30 legislative staff were planning to 
attend. She said that a similar event regarding emerging mobility was held in February 
and was highly attended.  

During public comment Michael Wright discussed the citys record high number of 
fatalities as a result of drug overdoses and that many were taking place in public 
transportation facilities. He added that he supported having affordable housing and 
rehabilitation centers near transit stations. 

5. Severe Traffic Injury Report – INFORMATION 

Megan Wier, Director of Program on Health, Equity and Sustainability at the San 
Francisco Department of Public Health (SFDPH), presented the item. 

Chair Yee asked if the statistic that stated that Skip had reported 34 injuries and Scoot 
had reported none was accurate. 

Ms. Wier said she believed the statistic was in the detailed report and that there was a 
significant difference in the deployment of scooters between Scoot and Skip which was 
an important factor in understanding the differences in injuries. 

Chair Yee asked which of the two scooter companies was safer.  

Ms. Wier said the number of injuries was not a reflection of scooter safety or risk and 
was not evaluated in the report. She said the report was primarily looking at reported 
injuries. 

Shamsi Soltani, Epidemiologist at SFDPH, said one issue with the reported collision data 
from the scooter companies, was that it relied on self-reporting or someone calling in a 
collision. She said there was reason to believe that the number of collisions was severely 
undercounted and that the injury data was potentially not the best measure of safety 
compared to hospital data that captured the most severe injuries. Ms. Soltani added 
that police and hospital data provided better quality data even though all three sources 
were provided in the severe traffic injury report.  

Ms. Weir added that the 34 injuries were users who reported a crash, not necessarily an 
injury and it did not account for how many users were actually using the device overall. 

Chair Yee asked if hospitals recorded the name of the scooter company when members 
of the public were admitted for scooter related injuries.  

Ms. Soltani said that data was limited to what could be captured in the medical record 
and that the priority of the clinician was the health of the patient. She added that the 
data was limited by what the patient offered and that severely injured patients may not 
be speaking when they arrived at a hospital. 

Ms. Wier said it was important to educate first responders and medical staff on that 
nuance when tending to a scooter injury. 

Chair Yee asked if it was possible for the scooter companies to report the damages to 
the scooters. He said self-reporting might indicate if there was a difference in how the 
companies treat injuries. 
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Ms. Soltani said the SFMTA was continuing the evaluation of the e-scooter program and 
cautioned that injury data from companies could be related to how easy it was to report 
through that company’s app, rather than a measure of safety.  

Ms. Wier said Scoot and Skip data could list any crash irrespective of injury and that was 
different from trauma data which showed the most severe injuries. She said SFDPH 
doctors were going to review emergency room visits this summer to have an additional 
source of data to better understand less severe injuries. 

During public comment Michael Wright discussed the shortage of beds at San 
Francisco General Hospital for people with severe disabilities. Mr. Wright stated that 
these reports should include statistics on the number homeless people in San Francisco 
that use public transportation as a form of shelter. 

Chair Yee reminded the audience that public comments needed to be related to the 
Vision Zero Committee meeting agenda. 

Howard Bloomberg said scooters were beginning to migrate onto sidewalks and posed 
a danger to pedestrians.  

6. San Francisco Police Department Report – INFORMATION 

Commander Teresa Ewins of the San Francisco Police Department (SFPD) presented 
the item. 

Chair Yee asked if the percentage of citations given to pedestrians and bicyclists had 
gone up or down in the last two years, and the approximate change in percentage.  

Commander Ewins replied that the number of citations was less but did not have the 
numbers from last year. She stated that SFPD had tried to focus on vehicles as a priority, 
due to speeding and turning factors related to fatalities, rather bicycle and pedestrian 
behavior. 

Chair Yee said he was not aware of any recent jaywalking related fatalities. 

Commander Ewins replied that a jaywalking incident with life-threatening injuries took 
place just the previous night.  She expressed that in partnership with the SFMTA and 
multiple organizations, outreach and education was critical in combatting collisions, 
including reaching out to the Asian community of which many victims identified as part 
of. She also stated that a plan was in place to identify the location of senior centers and 
conduct outreach in those areas. 

Chair Yee asked who would lead the outreach efforts. 

Commander Ewins noted that a presentation on that topic would be shared during Item 
8. 

Commissioner Stefani asked how many SFPD motorcycle officers were currently on 
staff, the number of recent academy graduates, how many motorcycles were unused at 
the moment, and if increased numbers of motorcycle officers doing enforcement would 
help prevent more traffic fatalities. 

Commander Ewins stated that the SFPD currently had 50 motorcycle officers, with full 
staffing at about 100 and a usual number of about 80 motorcycles. She noted that 
enforcement was just one part of the issue and every aspect of involvement, including 
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outreach and education, was necessary for preventing traffic fatalities. Commander 
Ewins also stated that targeted deployment of officers was key to proper enforcement. 

Commissioner Stefani noted that at last full staffing, San Francisco did not have the 
congestion problems due to TNCs. She encouraged the SFPD to continue increasing 
staffing of motorcycle officers.  

During public comment, Bert Hill, Bicycle Advisory Committee Chair, asked the Board 
of Supervisors and Mayor to increase staffing of motorcycle and bicycle officers for 
traffic enforcement. He added that one of the main causes of collisions was the failure 
to signal and encouraged this preventative measure to be considered in the Focus on 
the Five. Mr. Hill also said that the Bicycle Advisory Committee would write a resolution 
in support of a California Office of Traffic Safety grant for bicycle traffic enforcement in 
San Francisco.  

Joel Kamisher, a school crossing guard, asked for an increase of staffing and funding of 
school crossing guards, as part of pedestrian safety for Vision Zero.  

Michael Wright commented that an increase in mental health services was important in 
regard to Vision Zero matters.  

7. Quick-Build Vision Zero Safety Projects – INFORMATION 

Jamie Parks, Livable Streets Director at the SFMTA, presented the item. 

Commissioner Mandelman commented that he was enthused to see Valencia Street 
added to the list of projects. 

Chair Yee asked about the impact of quick-build implementation. 

Mr. Parks answered that quick-build projects have had quite a significant impact, in that 
the agency can deliver 80-90% of the safety benefits in a matter of months, as opposed 
to years, to help achieve Vision Zero.  

During public comment, Jodie Medeiros, Executive Director of Walk San Francisco, 
encouraged the SFMTA to continue with the quick-build projects but questioned the 
method of borrowing from future Prop K funds for these projects. 

8. Educational Outreach – INFORMATION 

Uyen Ngo, Vision Zero Education and Outreach Coordinator at the SFMTA and 
Dongmei Tan, Assistant Health Educator at the SFDPH, presented the item. 

Chair Yee said that the presentation included outreach in neighborhoods near the 
Vision Zero High Injury Network and asked if any outreach was being done in the Sunset 
District and Ocean Avenue area. 

Ms. Tan confirmed that several presentations had been made in the Sunset District, 
though outreach in that location was not the main focus, and future presentations would 
continue to be scheduled in that area. 

Chair Yee commented that if SFDPH and SFMTA staff needed help in his district, District 
7, he could offer assistance. Chair Yee also indicated that the number of elderly 
pedestrian collisions in District 7 were relatively high and said that should not be 
ignored.  

Ms. Tan confirmed and said SFDPH would follow up. 
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During public comment, Michael Wright commented on City College and asked for 
help for economically disadvantaged students. 

Judy Tzu, a representative from Curry Senior Center, read a letter from her organization 
and asked that Tenderloin neighborhood safety issues be addressed. 

9. Safe Streets Program Evaluation – INFORMATION 

Victoria Chong, Transportation Planner at the SFMTA, presented the item. 

Chair Yee asked for more areas to be evaluated for and systematically to receive 
daylighting, particularly the intersection of Leavenworth and Turk, as requested by one 
of the public commenters. He also requested that the Transportation Authority work 
with SFMTA to look into improving the intersection, as he handed an envelope of 
petitions to staff. 

Ms. Chong responded in the affirmative.  

During public comment, Bert Hill asked that in addition to daylighting, for SFMTA to 
remove parking on roadways where tracks were parallel to bicycle lanes. He noted that 
it was dangerous for a bicyclist to ride parallel to train tracks in case they had to cross 
over them, particularly if the tracks were wet. 

10. Introduction of New Items – INFORMATION 

Chair Yee discussed the Board of Supervisor’s Resolution 248-19 urging the SFMTA to 
create a daylighting plan. 

Joél Ramos, SFMTA Local Government Affairs Manager, answered that the agency was 
aspiring to daylight at least 500 intersections, but was limited by staff resources and 
capacity. 

Chair Yee commented that with the Tenderloin project, a reduction of collisions by 14% 
was achieved with daylighting and was hoping a similar or better result could be 
achieved throughout the city. He said he recognized that there may be pushback if and 
when parking was impacted and that he would personally respond if someone thought 
it was more important to save a parking space. Chair Yee asked for a daylighting 
strategy report to be presented at a future committee meeting. He also reported on the 
Board of Supervisors approval of telematics GPS tracking expansion on the Citys 
vehicle fleet and requested a report on the impact of the new technology to be 
presented at a future committee meeting. 

During public comment, Michael Wright asked that affordable housing be added to the 
list of new items. 

11. Public Comment 

During public comment, Michael Wright discussed his thoughts on a wide range issues, 
from mental health to City College of San Franciscos free city college program . 

12. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m. 
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